A Public Hearing of the Zoning Board of Appeals was held on Thursday, March 25, 1999 at the Mendon Town Hall, 16 West Main Street, Honeoye Falls, New York, at 7:30 p.m.

PRESENT:
Duane Basch, Chair



Don Thorp



Joe Ricci



Phil Mattaro

ATTORNEY:
Doug Jones

EXCUSED:
Dick Dehm

OTHERS:
Two residents.

Minutes were taken by Mary Fletcher.

Mr. Basch called the public hearing to order at 7:30 p.m.

SHIELDS (Continued)
Mr. Michael Shields, 43 Mendonshire Heights, Honeoye Falls, came before the Board requesting an area variance to continue construction of a pond within 25 feet of their westerly property line instead of the 100 feet required by the Zoning Code.  Tax Account #224.03-1-17.  Zoned RA-1.

Mr. Basch stated he had waived the reading of the public notice at the last public hearing (February 25, 1999) and was again waiving the reading.  Mr. Basch stated the Affidavit of Posting of the sign was in the file.  Mr. Basch stated that the County had declared this a local matter.

Mr. Basch stated that the ZBA had asked for further information from Mr. Shields regarding: 


-
The ability to construct a swale that could take the overflow from the pond and


-
Specifics regarding the easement that encircles the outer boundary of the property.

Mr. Jones stated that in regard to the easement, Mr. Al Longwell, the developer of the property, had run the easement to the members of the development.  Mr. Jones stated that the home, that the realtor, Mr. Reitz, represented, was also a part of that development.

Mr. Shields stated that the contractor had told him that he could construct a swale if he had to in order to keep the pond where it was.

Mr. Basch stated he had asked Mr. Shields to stake out the property line.  Mr. Shields stated the stakes were up in the excavated area.

Mr. Basch asked if the other members of the board had seen the staked area.  Mr. Ricci stated that he had not seen the stakes but that Mr. Shields should not assume anything regarding the rear property line since its location had already caused problems. 

Mr. Shields reviewed the boundary lines and how he set the stakes.  Mr. Shields stated that the southeast property line goes down into the ravine.  

Mr. Basch asked if this was a numbered stream and could the overflow go into the stream.  Mr. Shields stated that the DEC group had told him that this area did not need any more approvals.  

Mr. Basch asked if Mr. Shields had a well and, if so, would the pond interfere with the well.  Mr. Shields stated he does have a well, but the pond would not interfere.  

Mr. Basch reviewed Mr. Shields’ responses to the Code Enforcement Officer’s letters.  

Mr. Basch asked if the Benis property, the neighboring property, has public water or is on a well.  Mr. Bob Toles, from the audience, stated that the Benis property was on public water.  

Mr. Basch stated that the Board had asked the traditional questions at the last public hearing.

Mr. Jones stated that one of the reasons that the public hearing had been adjourned previously was so that the Board members would have an opportunity to view the property, especially from the lower property.  

Mr. Basch polled the Board to see if they had viewed the property.  All four members of the Board who were present stated they had viewed the property.  There were no further questions from the Board.

Mr. Basch opened the meeting to comments from the public.

Richard Reitz, Realtor with Mitchell Pierson

Mr. Reitz stated he was the realtor for 575 Mendon Ionia Road, known as the Benis property.  Mr. Reitz stated he had identified himself at the last meeting as representing the relocation company.  Mr. Reitz stated he did not feel that he was taken seriously at the last meeting.  Mr. Reitz stated that the relocation company was taking this very seriously and had offered Mr. Reitz legal counsel to accompany him.  Mr. Reitz stated that Mr. Shields had made no attempt to contact the neighboring properties to try to reach a compromise.  

Mr. Jones stated that the duties of the ZBA were not to make compromises or to be involved with compromises between property owners.  

Mr. Shields apologized to Mr. Reitz because he had never intended to create a problem.  

Mr. Reitz stated that he felt that one of the functions of the board was to see if the neighbors are happy with the applicant’s request.  Mr. Shields stated he wanted to work this out amicably.  

Mr. Basch stated that the Board took Mr. Reitz seriously.  Mr. Basch stated that the Board does not always take comments and suggestions at face value, but the Board asks probing questions.

Mr. Reitz stated no one had asked him for a letter regarding the application.  Mr. Basch stated the notice is published in the local paper, and a sign goes up on the property.  Mr. Basch stated it is not the policy of the Board to solicit letters.  Mr. Basch stated that the Board asks the applicant if they have spoken to the neighbors.  

Mr. Ricci asked if Mr. Reitz had any additional information since the last meeting.  

Mr. Reitz stated that he would like to find out where the lot line is.

Mr. Basch stated that Mr. Shields had placed stakes where the property line is.  Mr. Shields stated that the stakes were not placed when the instrument survey was done.

Mr. Basch asked if there were any other questions for Mr. Reitz.  Mr. Thorp asked if the objection of the owner was regarding the pond in general or the location of the pond.  Mr. Reitz stated the objection was the location of the pond.  Mr. Thorp asked if the dam were moved 50 feet in an easterly direction, would the owner have the same objection.  Mr. Reitz stated he did not know if that was necessary.  Mr. Reitz stated he wanted to resolve this as simply as possible.  Mr. Reitz stated that he wanted precautions made so that he can assure the homeowners that there will not be water damage if the dam breaks or that the pond won’t become mosquito infested.  Mr. Basch asked what specific precautions Mr. Reitz had in mind.  Mr. Reitz stated Mr. Toles might know more.  Mr. Reitz stated that he was relying on the Board as experts to determine if the pond was built properly.  Mr. Basch explained that was beyond the scope of the function of the Board and explained who is responsible for the construction and engineering aspects of the project.  

Mr. Mattaro asked Mr. Reitz about the potential buyers that Mr. Reitz had spoken of at the last meeting.  Mr. Reitz stated there were different individuals looking at the house now.  Mr. Reitz stated that he had a purchase offer for the house now.  Mr. Reitz stated it was a working contract.  

Bob Toles - 571 Mendon Ionia Road

Mr. Toles stated that Mr. and Mrs. Shields had made a mistake in that they did not assess where the property line was before constructing the pond.  Mr. Toles stated that he had been on the dike four times since its construction.  Mr. Toles stated that he had told a construction worker, in the beginning, that he thought it was being constructed in the wrong place.  Mr. Shields stated that this was the first he had heard of that conversation.  Mr. Toles drew a diagram of the vantage points of the pond relative to the Shields’ house and the Benis house.  Mr. Toles stated the issues for property owners were water control, and noise and view concerns.  Mr. Toles stated that the Board should do the right thing for property owners behind Mr. Shields to ensure their safety and privacy.  Mr. Toles stated that he was able to look into the upstairs window of the Benis house while standing on the top of the dike.  

Mr. Shields stated he had not changed any grading.  A discussion followed.    

Mr. Toles stated that he thought a bonded surveyor should perform a survey.  

Mr. Ricci asked if Mr. Shields had removed any trees.  Mr. Shields stated he had removed trees.  Mr. Shields stated that there was no excavation beyond where the dam is.  A discussion followed regarding trees.

Mr. Mattaro asked how much traffic there was.  Mr. Toles stated he did not think the pond would create traffic.  

Mr. Mattaro asked a question regarding privacy.  Mr. Toles stated that privacy was one of the reasons the homes sit 500 feet from the road.  Mr. Toles stated that no one else could tell someone what privacy is.  

Mr. Thorp asked if the dam was moved to the east with the water level as it is now, would that change the ability to look into the Benis property.  Mr. Toles responded yes.  

Mr. Thorp asked if the Benis pool encroached on the easement.  Mr. Toles stated no.

Mr. Mattaro asked if the pond could be seen with foliage.  Mr. Toles stated that there is not a solid wall of trees, in the summer months, from his property.  Mr. Shields stated that he would put trees at the corners and at the sides of the dike.  Mr. Shields stated he had 16 10-foot trees.

Mr. Basch asked if there were any more questions from the Board.

Mr. Basch asked if there were any more questions from the audience.

Mr. Toles stated that he encouraged the Board to uphold the law and find out where the property line is.  

Mr. Shields stated that he would move the pond if he had to, but there is a limit as to how far the pond could be moved back and still be a useful pond.  Mr. Shields stated that the surface and bottom depth would begin to be affected and compromised if the pond were moved too far back.  Mr. Shields stated that the further the pond is moved, the more it would cost.

The Board had no other questions.  

Mr. Basch closed the Public hearing at 8:39 p.m.

A Regular Meeting of the Zoning Board of Appeals was held on Thursday, March 25, 1999 at the Mendon Town Hall, 16 West Main Street, Honeoye Falls, New York, immediately following the Public Hearing.

PRESENT:
Duane Basch, Chair



Don Thorp



Joe Ricci



Phil Mattaro

ATTORNEY:
Doug Jones

EXCUSED:
Dick Dehm

OTHERS:
Two residents.

Minutes were taken by Mary Fletcher.

A discussion followed regarding the Shields application.  Mr. Basch stated that he would write the determination.


Mr. Thorp moved, seconded by Mr. Mattaro, to approve the minutes of the March 11, 1999 meeting.

ADOPTED

Mr. Mattaro – aye; Mr. Ricci – aye; Mr. Thorp – aye; Mr. Basch – aye.

Mr. Basch stated that he had received an application to attend a seminar on May 14th and if the board members wished to attend, they should submit the completed application to the Town Supervisor.

MOTION

Mr. Ricci moved, seconded by Mr. Thorp, to adjourn the meeting at 9:07 p.m.

ADOPTED

Mr. Mattaro – aye; Mr. Ricci – aye; Mr. Thorp – aye; Mr. Basch – aye.

Mary Fletcher, Secretary

Zoning Board of Appeals
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